
 

 

 LIFE IN THE COMMUNITY OF FAITH 
Please sign and pass the Welcome Register along your row and back.  Please note joys and 
concerns on the Prayer Request Cards and place them in the offering. 

 

 WELCOME AND CALL TO WORSHIP Rev. Marjorie Wilhelmi  

Welcome to 

Northbrook Presbyterian Church 
July 1, 2018 

We are glad you’re here and thankful for the opportunity to worship with you and to share the Good News of 
Jesus Christ.  We seek to be an open, rational and compassionate people,  

learning each week what it means to live the love of Jesus Christ in worship and work, in word and deed. 
“Everyone will know that you are my disciples, if you have love for one another.” ~ John 13:35 



 

 

* OPENING SONGSñCome, Let Us Worship and Bow Down 
                                τCome Now is the Time to Worship 



 

 

  

 PRAYER OF CONFESSION  
God, just as You called the disciples so long ago, 
so You call each one of us to speak and act on Your behalf in our world today. 
Forgive us when we are hesitant to follow: 
when we question Your call, or make excuses for our abilities; 
when we complain about our lack of time or hoard our resources. 
Give us courage to step out in faith, 
to go where you send us without hesitation or fear, 
trusting that Your presence goes with us, and that You will provide all that we need. 

 Amen. 



 

 

 ASSURANCE OF FORGIVENESS  
  

* THE PEACE 
As we are reconciled to God and to one another, share a sign of Christ’s peace and love with your neighbor. 

 

* SONG 647ñGive Thanks  Hymnal 

 

 SCRIPTURE READING—John 14:8-14, New International Version NT p. 108 
 

 MISSION TRIP REPORTñGreater Things Than These You Will Do  
 Monika Abarius, Grace Balow, Dana DeCarteret, Brendan Larson, Roddy Niles, Brooke 

Sandercock, Carson and Clark Sowle, Ryan and Lily Stottlemyer, Christian Strong, Logan and 
Nate Silvia, Colin and Grant Tengler, Ken Stetson, Emily Stetson, Chris Lueck 

  

WE BRING OUR GIFTS FOR THE MINISTRY OF CHRIST 
 

 OFFERTORY HYMN 705ñYou Are Holy (Prince of Peace) Hymnal 
 

 THE PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE 
 

 PREPARATION FOR COMMUNION 519ñYou Are My All in All Hymnal 
 

 THE LORDõS SUPPER 
We welcome everyone who believes in Jesus Christ as Lord and Savior to share in this meal.  

This morning, we serve by intinction.  Please come forward by the center aisle, take a piece of 
bread, dip it in the cup and eat.  Return to your place via the side aisles.  If you are more 

comfortable to remain where you are, we will gladly bring the bread and cup to you.  For those 
who desire it, you will find gluten-free bread and individual cups of juice on the table.  

 

 INVITATION AND PRAYER OF THANKSGIVING, LORDõS PRAYER  
  

 SONGS DURING COMMUNION  

  507τCome to the Table of Grace 

  501—Feed Us, Lord 
   

 CLOSING PRAYER 
   

* SENDING HYMN 69ñI, The Lord of Sea and Sky (Here I Am, Lord)  Hymnal 

 



 

 

* BENEDICTION 
  

 POSTLUDE   

 
* Please stand in body or spirit. 
 CCLI license: 1018801 

 

LEADING YOU IN WORSHIP TODAY ARE: 
PASTOR:  Rev. Marjorie Wilhelmi ASSISTANT PASTOR:  Rev. Jacqueline Spycher 

DIRECTOR OF MUSIC:  Angel Gippert  

PRAISE BAND:  Dan Gross as leader, percussion, guitar, Pete Zajicek on piano 

SOUND:  Michael Bauhof VISUALS:  Bozenna Johnson 

CENTER DOOR GREETER:  Dorothy Warren  

SANCTUARY DOOR GREETERS:  Tim & Sue Boese 

COMMUNION SERVERS: Todd Dolan, Lois Kurta, Betsy Savage, Dorothy Warren 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS:  Tracey Parker, Sam Owens, Brad Back, Stephanie Wicker, Michael Campion, Bob 
Miller, Roger McGuineas, Margaret Babb, Al & Mary Alice Shrosbree, Seglinda Kelle-Pritchard, 
Georgenia Keoleian 
 

The Board of Deacons also requests prayers for:  Church members whose last names begin with the 
letter B and for the freedoms that we enjoy.   
 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ǇǊŀȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ƻǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ƛǎǎǳŜǎΦ  LŦ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƛƴŀŘǾŜǊǘŜƴǘƭȅ ƭŜŦǘ 
off this list, please notify the church office.  Also, let the church know when a member is entering the hospital or 
might like a supportive phone call. 

 

JULY 4TH HOLIDAY OFFICE HOURS 
Next week, the church office will be open from 9amτ4pm on Monday, Tuesday and Thursday.  The 
church office will be closed on Wednesday, July 4th.   

 

GARAGE SALE 
Thank you.  Thank you.  Thank you.  We can't say this enough! 
You have collected, donated, sorted, hauled, folded, hung on hangers, displayed, repaired, told your 
friends, gave us no-longer used treasures and cleaned out your closets and garages.  After you did all 
that, you donated your time and talents to help make our Northbrook Garage Sale a success.  Special 
thanks to our cooks who provided lunches, snacks and goodies to keep all of us going.  We know that 
while we are sometimes our best customers, we were able to provide an important service to our 
neighbors in the community.  Within the next few weeks, we will be able to announce our monetary 
proceeds.  Keep in mind, it is through prayerful service that we are truly able to serve. 
 

Blessings, 
Barb and Bill Stetson and Phil and Judy Owen 



 

 

BACKYARD BIBLE AND BEVERAGE IS BACK!!!!!  JUNE 20ñAUGUST 15 (NO MEETING JULY 4TH) 
We will be meeting on Wednesdays at 7 p.m. over the summer in YOUR backyard to read and discuss 
together the latest award-winning book Grateful: The Transformative Power of Giving Thanks by Diana 
Butler Bass.  This book explores why gratitude is missing as a modern spiritual practice, offers practical 
suggestions for reclaiming it and illuminates how the shared practice of gratitude can lead to a greater 
connection with God, our world and our own souls.  The book is available at your favorite local and 
online bookseller in hardcover, kindle and audio formats.  Bring your book and beverage and join in the 
ŦǳƴΗ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƴƻ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƻƴ Wǳƭȅ пǘƘΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ Wǳƭȅ ммǘƘ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ŀǘ .ǊǳŎŜ ŀƴŘ !Ƴȅ !ƴƴŜǘǘΩǎ ƘƻǳǎŜ 
located at 2799 Sylvan Shores Drive in Waterford. 
 

PUERTO RICO GIVING TREEñLAST DAY TO GIVE 
wŜŎƻƎƴƛȊƛƴƎ tǳŜǊǘƻ wƛŎƻΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƴŜŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƘŜƭǇ ŀŦǘŜǊ ƭŀǎǘ ǎǳƳƳŜǊΩǎ IǳǊǊƛŎŀƴŜ aŀǊƛŀΣ bƻǊǘƘōǊƻƻƪΩǎ 
Mission Connection Committee is hosting an opportunity to give.  We are collecting money to 
collectively purchase items for a Presbyterian congregation in Aguadilla, PR.  A wish list of items was 
developed by Rev. Danilie Villanueva and her PC(USA) congregation located in the northwest corner of 
the island.  Items range from flashlights and water jugs to new appliances and building materials.  
Donations to Presbyterian Disaster Assistance will also be collected.  In addition to giving money, we 
hope people will give of themselves and contribute notes of encouragement and prayers to fellow 
Presbyterian sisters and brothers.  A Puerto Rico Giving Tree, much like our Christmas Angel Tree, is up 
in the Narthex.  If you would like to participate, please take a tag.  Leave the top half of the tag on the 
tree and take the bottom half of the tag and return it with your check.  Checks may be made out to 
Northbrook Presbyterian Church with Puerto Rico written in the memo section.  Checks can be 
returned to the church office.  Please contact Tricia LaSota or Jackie Spycher with questions. 
 

REGISTER NOW FOR NORTHBROOK CAMP 
Register now for Northbrook Summer Camp!  A long-standing tradition, our children and youth venture 
north to Camp Timbers for a week of hiking, canoeing, singing, games, crafts, campfires, worship and 
fun!  Camp is July 29τAugust 4 and is open to children from age 6 thru high school.  The registration 
deadline is July 12th.  For more information, contact Ken Stetson at ken@northbrookpc.org. 
 

CAMP UPDATE 
Thank you to all who have contributed camper scholarships this year.  We are so grateful for the 
support we have received!  We have another "ask" of our wonderful congregation.  Our camp supply 
list is growing and we could use some support to help offset the cost to run our "campers choice" 
activities.  Below, you will find an Amazon link where you will find a list of supplies that we are in need 
of for our activities.  In addition, we need to purchase two-way radios due to the lack of cell service at 
the camp.  All of these items can be purchased on Amazon and sent directly to the church.  If you 
would consider supporting camp in this way, we'd greatly appreciate it!  Amazon gift cards of any 
amount would also be most appreciated.  Any questions, please reach out to Terri Hurbis or Ken 
Stetson.  Thank you!  https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/38FF1K1649RJN?&sort=default 

 

mailto:ken@northbrookpc.org
https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/38FF1K1649RJN?&sort=default


 

 

ICE CREAM SOCIAL COFFEE HOURñJULY 22 
¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƴƻǘƘƛƴƎ ǿǊƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƛŎŜ ŎǊŜŀƳ ŦƻǊ ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘΦ  Lǘ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǾŜ ŦƻƻŘ ƎǊƻǳǇǎΗ  Wƻƛƴ ǳǎ 
after worship for coffee hour on Sunday, July 22 where you will find all you will need to create tasty ice 
ŎǊŜŀƳ ŎƻƴŎƻŎǘƛƻƴǎΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŦǊǳƛǘΣ ǎŀǳŎŜǎΣ ŎǊŜŀƳ ǇǳŦŦǎ ŀƴŘ wŀȅΩǎ LŎŜ /ǊŜŀƳΦ  Bring your appetite! 

 

SENIOR SOUPER LUNCH  
Senior Souper Lunch will meet on Thursdays, July 12 and July 26 at 1 p.m. in the Library. 
 

KNIT WITS 
The Knit Wits will meet on Wednesday, July 25 at 1:00 p.m. in the Library.  The Knit Wits will not meet 
in August.  All skill levels are welcome. 
 

PUB THEOLOGY 
tǳō ¢ƘŜƻƭƻƎȅ ǿƛƭƭ ƳŜŜǘ ŀƎŀƛƴ ƻƴ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ Wǳƭȅ ом ŀǘ т ǇΦƳΦ ŀǘ .ǊŀŘȅΩǎ ¢ŀǾŜǊƴΦ 
 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL:  AUGUST 14-17 
Start your summer planning now and mark your calendar for Vacation Bible School from August 14-17!  
Children from age 3 to third grade are welcome to join in the fun and learning from 5:30-7:30 p.m., 
Tuesday-Thursday, and the whole family is invited to a fun night on Friday, August 17.  With help from 
some superhero friends, we will discover our strength in God through storytelling, crafts, music and 
games.  Adult volunteers and youth assistants are also needed.  Registration forms are located in the 
hallway.  For questions, please contact Cindy Sowle or Jackie Spycher at jacqueline@northbrookpc.org. 
 

SECOND MILE CENTER GOLF OUTINGñSUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 30 
Back by popular demand!  The golf outing benefitting the Second Mile Center of Detroit returns on 
Sunday, September 30 at Glen Oaks Golf Course in Farmington Hills.  We are partnering with First 
Presbyterian Church of Plymouth to get more people involved, more auction items and more 
competition!  We have to defend our trophies!  (Most golfers and winning team!)  So, put the date on 
your calendar and stay tuned for more information.  Again, there will be opportunities to donate 
auction items, sponsor a hole, play golf or just eat dinner.  Don't miss out on the fun!  Contact Kathy 
Bauhof at kathybauhof@gmail.com for more information. 

 

SUMMER OFFICE HOURS 
During July and August, the church office will be open Monday through Thursday, 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. and 
closed on Fridays. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:jacqueline@northbrookpc.org
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NOMINATIONS FOR CHURCH OFFICERS 
Due:  July 11, 2017 

  
The Nominating Committee asks the congregation to submit names of members to be considered to 

serve as your Elders, Deacons,  and Nominating Committee members.  Since the  Committee may need 
additional information to help decide from the names nominated below, please comment on the 

nominee's qualifications in such as: 
    

Church Involvement 
ƴ   Attendance at public worship      ƴ  Participation in church activities 

ƴ Offices held     ƴ Services rendered 
 

Christian Living in Daily Life 
 ƴ Within the family           ƴ At work          ƴ  In the community 

 

Personal Characteristics and Skills 
 ƴ Cooperative  ƴ  Willing to learn      ƴ   Open to new ideas 

ƴ  Ability to follow through on assignments            ƴ    Maturity of judgment 
 

Complete the form below and return to the Church Office or email your nominations to: 
becky@northbrookpc.org.  (Note: Self-nominations are encouraged.) 

 

NOMINATING COMMITTEE:  Bozenna Johnson (Elder), Diane Joppie (Deacon), Grant Burnham,  
Terri Hurbis, Michael Huddlestun, Mary Hendrien, Marjorie Wilhelmi (ex-officio) 

 
 
 
 

Class of 2021 Nomination Form 
 

I suggest the name of     _________________________  for the office of (circle one): 
Elder          Youth Elder         Deacon         Nominating Committee 

 

I believe this person is qualified because: ________________________________________________ 

 
I suggest the name of     _________________________  for the office of (circle one): 

Elder          Youth Elder         Deacon         Nominating Committee 
 

I believe this person is qualified because: ________________________________________________ 

 
I suggest the name of     __________________________ for the office of (circle one): 

Elder          Youth Elder         Deacon         Nominating Committee 
 

I believe this person is qualified because: ________________________________________________ 

 
Please complete and return to the Church Office by Wednesday, July 11.  Thank You! 

mailto:becky@northbrookpc.org


 

 

Have You Paid Your Per Capita Dollars? 
 

If your initial response to this question is “What are per capita dollars?” ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦŜŜƭ ōŀŘΦ  L ǿƻǳƭŘ 
venture to guess that you are not alone. 
 
CƛǊǎǘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭΣ ƛǘΩǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ tŜǊ /ŀǇƛǘŀ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘ Ǝƻ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻǳǊ 
operating budget but goes directly to the Office of the General Assembly and the Detroit Presbytery.  
As a church, we are responsible to pay the total Per Capita based on our membership.  This year, that 
amount is $6,661, or $26.33 per person.  When each member pays their share of the Per Capita, it 
frees up your regular contributions to be used here as planned for the mission and ministries of 
Northbrook. 
 
tŜǊ /ŀǇƛǘŀ ƛǎ άǘƘŜ ǘƛŜ ǘƘŀǘ ōƛƴŘǎέ ς the annual support that unites the 10,000 congregations of the 
Presbyterian Church (USA) in the ongoing and essential work of the Office of the General Assembly 
(our administrative body).  Here are some of the many responsibilities of this office: 
 

§ Partnering with ecumenical bodies worldwide to promote unity, peace and justice beyond 
what we can do ourselves. These include the National Council of Churches of Christ, the 
World Council of Churches and the World Communion of Reformed Churches. 

§ Witnessing on behalf of the church on social issues. 
§ Providing support in identifying and developing leadership for the Presbyterian Church 

(USA). 
§ Funding and providing training across all levels of the church. 
§ Planning for and coordinating the biennial General Assembly and other related gatherings. 
§ Publishing and distributing the Book of Order and the Book of Confessions. 
§ Supporting a portion of the activities of the Presbyterian Mission Agency. 
§ Maintaining judicial services. 
§ Providing staffing, training and meeting costs for a wide range of permanent and special 

General Assembly committees essential to the governance of the church. 
§ And more!  See http://oga.pcusa.org/section/ecclesial-and-ecumenical-ministries/per-

capita/importance-per-capita-funding/ 
 
We encourage you to pay your per capita ($26.33 per member) as soon as you are able, so we can 
ensure the funds that we committed to are available.  Payment can be mailed to the church or 
placed in the Sunday offertory.  If you are using your Offering Envelopes you will find a designated 
envelope at the front of the packet.  However you choose to pay, please make sure the payment is 
clearly designated Per Capita. 
 
Thank you, 
Northbrook Finance Committee 
Matt Broadwell, Amy Annett, Mark Best and Pastor Marjorie Wilhelmi 
 

http://oga.pcusa.org/section/ecclesial-and-ecumenical-ministries/per-capita/importance-per-capita-funding/
http://oga.pcusa.org/section/ecclesial-and-ecumenical-ministries/per-capita/importance-per-capita-funding/


 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

Northbrook Presbyterian Church 
22055 W. Fourteen Mile Road, Beverly Hills, Michigan 48025 

Telephone (248) 642-0200     Fax (248) 642-7495     info@northbrookpc.org 
Rev. Marjorie Wilhelmi, Pastor  

Rev. Jacqueline Spycher, Assistant Pastor of Outreach Ministries 
 

SUMMER OFFICE HOURS  
MondayτThursday:  9:00 a.m. ς 4:00 p.m.   Friday:  Closed 

Summer Worship:  Sundays at 9:45 a.m.  
 

More news and calendar information can be found online at www.northbrookpc.org 

SUNDAY, July 1 
   9:45 a.m. Worship & Communion 
 10:45 a.m. Mission Trip Coffee Hour 
 

MONDAY, July 2 
   8:00 p.m. AA MeetingτaŜƴΩǎ DǊƻǳǇ 
 

WEDNESDAY, July 4 
    OFFICE CLOSEDτHappy 4th of July 
   No Backyard Book & Beverage this week 
 

FRIDAY, July 6 
   Office Closed 
 

SUNDAY, July 8 
   9:45 a.m. Worship  

This Week at Northbrook 

 

SUMMER WORSHIP HOUR:  9:45 A.M. 
June 3τSeptember 2 

http://www.northbrookpc.org

